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Excellencies,
Distinguished Delegates,

Ladies and Gentlemen,


It is my great pleasure to be part of this historic day with remarkable experiences during the past few days with you at the 30th General Assembly of AIPA. It gives me an idea about what you have been working through the endless session of meetings over the week. In fact, I most appreciated your priceless contributions and I can only assure you that your drops of sweat will never lose in vain. Of course, our fruitful agreements today will result in reality and touch on the ground more than a stain ink on the paper for our people and community. 

Giving you more in details of what we have accomplished together in such a gorgeous Pattaya City.


Firstly, we all agree with each other in considering how vital of facilitating the early ratification of ASEAN instruments either the existing ones or any in the future. We are proud to be a part of the so-called dream mission to build our people-oriented ASEAN as a political, economic, and socio-cultural community.

Secondly, AIPA have put utmost effort in encouraging the idea of harmonization of laws. Throughout this year AIPA have come off the 6th AIFOCOM Meeting at Chiang Rai in May and the First AIPA Caucus Meeting at Kuala Lumpur in June which contributed to the idea of harmonizing the laws and its role of making our home to be more organized and principled.

Lastly, we, AIPA, collectively work as one to promote people awareness of ASEAN Community-building. As we work on behalf of them as their representatives, it is essential to get their participation to be part of the process to know what we are working for them and what are their advantages and interests. With their hands, I belief that the light at the end of tunnel is not too exaggerated to imagine in the short coming time.
Ladies and Gentlemen,


I would like to give a high praise to the secretariat and AIPA Secretariat. It is just not enough to say thank you to all of you as your performance and magnificent piece of work in helping to guide this meeting to the succession. Throughout the meeting during these past few days, I was reminded of your extraordinary contributions and as I have witnessed I can proudly say that your effort is appreciated by every participants.


I hope that you have a pleasant time in Thailand -  authentic culture, tight sleep, delicious food, good experience of bargain shopping. I would like to say thank you to all of you once again for your genuine support in hosting the 30th General Assembly. It would be a great honour if you would come to visit us again sometimes.
Ladies and Gentlemen,

Before I conclude my speech, I would like to say ‘Happy Birth Day’ to  ASEAN as their 42nd year anniversary on 8th August 2009 which is not that far to wish them best in everything not only a load of meetings but commitments. Of course, we, AIPA, will work by your side with spirit of unity.

It’s time to let my Vietnamese colleague, H.E. Mrs. Tong Thi Phong, Vice-President of the National Assembly of Vietnam as the Leader of Vietnamese Delegation to show what is in their hands and what they will do to lead us to the 31st year of AIPA. I truly wish them all the best and great success with their presidency. May I now officially declare close the 30th General Assembly of AIPA.


Thank you and have a safe journey back home.
**********************
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